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Trustees’ report

The Charity is registered as "The Society of the Guildford Symphony Orchestra" and its registration number is 803751.

Objectives, Administration and Management of the Charity
The objects of the Charity are to promote, develop and maintain public education and appreciation of the art of music in 
all its aspects by the presentation of public concerts and recitals, and by any other such ways as the society through its 
committee shall determine from time to time.

The general control and management of the society is in the hands of a committee consisting of a chairman, vice 
chairman, secretary, treasurer, librarian, and at least four but not more than seven other members.

The committee is elected at the Annual General Meeting.

Public Benefit
The trustees have paid due regard to the guidance issued by the Charity Commissioners on public benefit in deciding 
what activities the society shall undertake as detailed in the review of the year, particularly the guidance relating to the 
advancement of the arts.

Scope of Report and Accounts
This report and the annexed accounts relate to the operations of this charity only; a separate report and accounts are 
prepared by the Friends of the Guildford Symphony Orchestra.

Governing Document
The Charity operates under the scheme approved by the Charity Commissioners on 3 August 1990.

Names of Trustees
Kathy Atkinson Chair
Tim Johnson Vice Chair
Alan Thorpe Treasurer

Other Committee Members
Darrell Davison
Ahmed Hussain
Jennifer Hills
Sheila Hodson
Alison Marshall
Felicity Howgate
Katy Berry
Jane Kumar
Wendy Ratcliffe

Principal Address
“Coetir”, 7C Wrecclesham Hill, Farnham, Surrey, GU10 4JN

Agents and Advisers
Bankers - HSBC, 33 The Borough, Farnham, Surrrey, GU9 7NJ
Independent Examiner - A P Garrood ACA, 23 George Road, Guildford, Surrey, GU1 4NP

How the Charity Operates
An Annual General Meeting must be held each year and a special meeting may be called at any time by the Committee 
or one third of the members, on not less than twenty-one days' notice being given to the Trustees of the matters to be 
discussed.

The Annual General Meeting is held in late-Autumn/early-Winter each year.  At this meeting all aspects of the Charity's 
operations are reviewed, and decisions taken on operations in the year ahead.  Any policy matters needing decisions, or 
which are raised by the Trustees, are discussed.

Review of the year
For the first time for some years, we have made a significant loss this financial year.  An explanation of the reasons for 
this appears in the Financial Report below.

The Society's musical development continues, under the expert guidance of our Music Director, Darrell Davison.  Five 
concerts were given - four in Guildford and one in Godalming at Charterhouse School.    Two of our main concerts took 
place in G-Live, with the third at Charterhouse School.  At those concerts a total of £2,406 was raised for the charities we
supported - Surrey Care Trust, The Fountain Centre, and the Children's Trust. 
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Trustees’ report (continued)
The Society's musical development continues, under the expert guidance of our Music Director, Darrell Davison.  Five 
concerts were given - four in Guildford and one in Godalming at Charterhouse School.    Two of our main concerts took 
place in G-Live, with the third at Charterhouse School.  At those concerts a total of £2,406 was raised for the charities we
supported - Surrey Care Trust, The Fountain Centre, and the Children's Trust. 

The Jellinek auditions took place in November and Orchestra President Mrs Mary Lloyd-Jones presented the five 
winners with their prizes at the annual Young Artists' concert in March. We were particularly pleased to see that one of 
our young soloists in 2015,horn player Ben Goldscheider, reached the final of the BBC Young Musician of the Year 
competition in 2016.

After the extremely well attended Family concert last year, we were disappointed to find that Spectrum Leisure Centre 
was not available this year.  However, this allowed us the opportunity of using a new venue at St. Catherine's School in 
Bramley.  This is a new and very attractive venue, and we were able to attract a large audience once again.

Financial Report
We are, as ever, grateful for the support of The Friends of Guildford Symphony Orchestra.  Without their continued 
support, the Society would be in severe financial difficulties.

We continue to find it difficult to maintain audience levels at G-Live, as the novelty value of the new facility disappears 
and as G-Live itself offers an increasingly full programme of events.  Although attendances at our two G-Live concerts 
were good, the cost of the venue means that we will inevitably continue to lose money on our G-Live concerts.  
Compared to last year, we were particularly disappointed with the low attendance at our concert at Charterhouse - 
largely the result of competing attractions on the day, but still a significant drain on our financial resources.  Coupled with 
the fact that we received 3 substantial donations in 2014/15, which were not repeated this year, we ended the year with a
loss on our musical activities of £4,060.  This was partly offset by a further appreciation of £1,788 in the value of the 
investments held to support the Jellinek Fund, referred to below.  As a result, we made an overall loss of £2,272 in the 
year.  Hopefully an improvement in the economic climate will help us in future seasons, although we understand the 
need to work hard to maintain and grow our audience.

Our investment in the COIF Investment Trust, which originated with the creation of the Jellinek Fund, continued to show 
satisfactory growth thanks to the continued strength of the UK Stock Market.  We have also explored opportunities for 
investing surplus funds at somewhat more attractive rates of interest, although these are extremely difficult to find at 
present, and we have been disappointed to note that a number of financial institutions have reduced the rates of interest 
payable to charities, even though the Bank of England Base Rate has been unchanged for a number of years.  The 
reduction to 0.25% after the year end is already provoking cuts in the already low interest rates we can receive on cash 
deposits.

As stated above, the loss for the year was £2,272.  This means that our reserves at 30 June 2016 are £40,634.  While 
these are substantial, we need to continue to work to manage our expenditure and increase our income in order to 
reduce, and hopefully eliminate, losses in future years.

The Trustees have reviewed the major risks to which the Society is exposed and systems have been established to 
mitigate these risks.  The charity's policy is to hold sufficient reserves to fund the administration of the charity over the 
next six to twelve months.  In addition, the COIF Investment Fund is held to provide the charity with further reserves as 
and when they may be needed.  Finally, we are confident that we can rely on additional support from the Friends of the 
Orchestra if it became necessary.

Kathy Atkinson
Chair
Date:
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Independent Examiners Report to the Trustees of
The Society of the Guildford Symphony Orchestra

I report on the accounts of the charity for the year ended 30th June 2016, on the pages attached.

Respective Responsibilities of Trustees and Examiner
The charity's trustees are responsible for the preparation of the accounts. The charity's trustees consider that an 
audit is not required for this year under section 144 of the Charities Act 2011 (the Charities Act) and that an 
independent examination is needed.

It is my responsibility to 
 - examine the accounts, under section 145 of the Charities Act;
 - to follow the procedures laid down in the General Directions given by the Charity Commissioners 

(under section 145(5)(b) of the Charities Act), and
 - to state whether particular matters have come to my attention.

Basis of Independent Examiners Statement
My examination was carried out in accordance with the general Directions given by the Charity Commission.  An 
examination includes a review of the accounting records kept by the charity and a comparison of the accounts presented
with those records.  It also includes consideration of any unusual items or disclosures in the accounts, and seeking 
explanations from the trustees concerning any such matters.  The procedures undertaken do not provide all the evidence
that would be required in an audit, and consequently no opinion is given as to whether the accounts present a 'true and 
fair view' and the report is limited to those matters set out in the statement below.

Independent Examiners Statement
In connection with my examination, no matter has come to my attention:

(1) which gives me reasonable cause to believe that in any material respect the requirements:
 - to keep proper accounting records in accordance with section 130 of the Charities Act: and
 - to prepare accounts which accord with the accounting records and comply with the accounting requirements of 

the Charities Act 

have not been met: or

(2) to which, in my opinion, attention should be drawn in order to enable a proper understanding of the accounts to be
reached.

A  P Garrood ACA
23 George Road
Guildford
Surrey
GU1 4NP
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